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lighthearted posts about local issues. In some cases, they also
display misleading information and run smear campaigns. While
legal, experts warn pages like these can undermine
democracy." Right-wing operatives masquerading as local grassroots groups on
Facebook
 
In 2018 Ontario Proud was a third party advertiser in Vaughan's municipal election.
They kept donations below $10,000 therefore not requiring a third party audit. They
listed two development companies as donors who are frequently in the media
regarding controversial developments and use of their extensive resource to influence
political opinion and decisions that advance their pecuniary development interests. I
am unable to find the link to the 2018 financial statement, perhaps the City has
archived this page. In 2018 after the Ontario provincial election it become evident that
the bulk of Ontario Proud's donations were from development companies and
construction firms and were credited with helping Premier Ford's Progressive
Conservatives win the provincial election. Ontario Proud's pro-PC election spending
was funded by corporate donors | CBC News. Ontario Proud's website describes
themselves as 'Holding Politicians Accountable': https://ontarioproud.ca/. They are
clearly partisan and the depth of their influence and use of social media is impossible
to fully know or quantify. Just as Ontario Proud claims to hold politicians to account
they too should be held to account. If they truly want accountability in our political
systems then they should welcome this audit and have nothing to hide. 
 
While Ontario Proud is allowed to 'self finance' as per the Municipal Elections Act I
believe an audit is justified. They did not register as a third party advertiser when they
should be well aware of the rules as they've registered in the past with the City of
Vaughan combined with the fact that their corporate filing are not up to date. 
 
I look forward to the outcome of the Compliance Audit Committee
meeting: https://pub-vaughan.escribemeetings.com/FileStream.ashx?
DocumentId=147258  and thank the City of Vaughan for establishing the committee
and considering my application. 
 
Sincerely, 
Irene Ford
 
Additional Information on the Vaughan Voice's Facebook Ad Of Concern
 
Vaughan Voices a community facebook page ran this ad during the municipal
campaign period. Information from the advertiser reveals little. The address provided
comes up as the Canada Post Office in Maple. The phone number is associated with
Canada Proud (refer to below image) and Mobilize Media Group is also listed as
being responsible for the Canada Proud Facebook page. 
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